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2.)  July 25, 2016
Colonel John W. Henderson,

acting under the title of
Commander and District Engineer of the

Army Corps of Engineers – Omaha District,
Authorized

the Dakota Access Pipeline (DAPL) Project to cross 

“federally-owned property at Lake Oahe”
via signing a 1261 page set of documents entitled 

“ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT for
Dakota Access Pipeline Project; ‘Crossings
of Flowage Easements and Federal lands“,
which may be downloaded in its entirety within the
“Army Corps of Engineers' Digital Library”,

located here: 

 http://cdm16021.contentdm.oclc.org/cdm/ref/collection/p16021coll7/id/2427 
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Within the first 6 pages of the Environmental Assessment (EA), it is 
apparent John W. Henderson was fully aware the Standing Rock Sioux Tribe 
(SRST) and other tribal governments objected to the proposed location of DAPL 
for the following reasons:

1.) The proposed route crosses under Lake Oahe a few miles upstream of 
the SRST water intakes.  Tribes are concerned that a leak or rupture 
would contaminate the river, including the SRST's drinking water.

2.) Tribes are concerned that the installation of the pipeline and a potential 
leak or rupture could damage or destroy cultural and sacred resources 
in the area.

John W. Henderson was also fully aware that:

    1.)  The Tribes argue the District made a good faith effort to consult with 
the tribes and that is considered all tribal comments.

Despite such objections, on page 6 of the document, just before he signed 
the set of documents his Authorization, Colonel John W. Henderson asserted the 
following to be true:  “I have evaluated the anticipated environmental, 
economic, cultural, and social effects, and any cumulative effects of the 
Proposed Action and determined that the Proposed Action is not injurious to 
the public interest and will not impair the usefulness of the federal projects.  
Moreover, for the reasons stated herein and discussed in greater detail in the 
Environmental Assessment, the District granting the referenced Section 408 
permissions does not constitute a major federal action that would significantly 
affect the quality of the human environment.  As a result, I have determined that 
preparation of an Environmental Impact Statement is not required.  This 
conclusion and the processes and documents supporting it are in compliance with 
all applicable laws, executive orders, regulations and guidelines.“ 
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Screenshots of the aforementioned document, with pertinent
sections highlighted:

Excerpt from page 1:

Excerpt from page 2:

3



DAPL Approval Process; Section 2 (www.StandingRockClassAction.org)

Excerpt from page 3:

Excerpt from page 6:
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John W. Henderson:
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Colonel John W. Henderson, Commander and District Engineer, Army
Corps of Engineers- Omaha District:

http://www.nwo.usace.army.mil/Media/Bio-Article-
View/Article/602063/colonel-john-w-henderson/


